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I went to visit the school 

· to meet the new headmistress Ms. Jeevarathinam, posted by the Corporation authorities after the superannuation of the previous headmistress Mrs. Annamma
· to find out if the new teacher Kavitha M in place of Mekalai S from mid July was liked by the school students and teachers and if she had settled down.
· to check on the quality and distribution plan of notebooks received by them from Asha Chennai

Ms. Jeevarathinam had earlier (in June) called and introduced herself and requested that we keep the relationship between Asha and the school going as before. She said she was doing her best to get help from other sources as well as the corporation but she still needed help. She had especially requested for some notebooks that would cover the first term needs.

As per the request and requirement, notebooks had been ordered out from Adayar Book House to ensure good quality. The previous year, the notebooks had been supplied by another stationer, but though the prices were less, the quality of the binding was not good enough to last the year. The notebooks had been delivered a couple of days back to the school and the HM had telephoned to tell us about the same and also that they were in order.
Meeting the new HM in person for the first time after her formal taking over, she seemed genuine and interested and she expressed her satisfaction for Kavitha the new teacher. 

Going around the school, things were functioning normally. Some volunteers from a club had come to conduct a dental camp for the children. The teachers were as welcoming as ever. Food was being cooked and it smelled good. The computer room was not as well used after experienced teacher  Mekalai left. The HM was arranging for maintenance support and she hoped things would be normalized soon. Kavitha being computer literate and enthusiastic we hoped she would quickly gain control over the work that was to be done by her.
The note books had been distributed to the students in the last two days and the students & teacers were happy that they could start the written work in full force.

The school was continuing the mixed age group learning sessions as in the previous two years. The library books were being issued to children and older children borrowed them for a week.

The school looked normal and happy place, well looked after and in a steady state.
